
 

 

It’s just a week since I arrived to take up my new appointment in 
Clondalkin Parish. It has been a busy week of meeting new     
people, trying to find my way around, unpacking boxes and     
getting the house set up, being introduced to the complexities of 
parish life in Clondalkin and some of the issues that will require 
my attention in due course. 
 

By way of introduction I might begin by saying that I was born 
in Dublin and grew up in Dundrum. After my Leaving Certificate 
I studied for the priesthood in Holy Cross College Clonliffe, in 
UCD and in St. Patrick’s College Maynooth. I was ordained a 
priest for the Archdiocese of Dublin in 1987. Since then I have had appointments to Cabra 
West, Ballymun Road, Skerries, Rush, Castleknock and now here in Clondalkin. 
My life in recent weeks has been one of upheaval. Change is not always easy. It is     
something many people avoid and only confront when absolutely necessary. Change is 
part and parcel of the life of a diocesan priest. From time to time the Bishop will invite a 
priest to move and take up a new appointment. It is a challenging time and also one of 
some trepidation for the priest. 
 

For a priest, change means leaving what one is familiar with behind. It means packing up 
and moving to pastures new, opening oneself to new experiences, forming new               
relationships, gaining new insights and ministering to new people in a new place. It can be 
difficult to move from where one is settled and comfortable. There can be uncertainty, a 
little anxiousness, and a concern as to whether one will be able to minister effectively in a 
different setting. 
 

Despite all the elements of change, the work of a priest remains essentially the same no 
matter where he is appointed. It entails preaching the Gospel, celebrating the Eucharist, 
being there with people at significant moments as they experience both the happy and sad 
events of life, and helping people to recognise the presence and action of God in their 
lives. 
 
 

I begin my ministry in Clondalkin parish in a spirit of trust and hope. I trust that the Lord 
will be with me and provide me with the graces I will need to meet the challenges that lie 
ahead. I hope that my ministry will be effective in that it will bring the presence of Jesus in all kinds of ways to touch 
people’s lives. I ask you to remember me in your prayers. 
Together, let us work to support the Catholic faith community here in Clondalkin.  Let us continue to witness to the 
faith that has been lived and handed on in this parish over very many years. Let us ensure that we leave a legacy of 
Christian example for those who will come after us. May the Lord bless and be with us in our endeavours. May Mary, 
Mother of the Church, watch over us all and intercede for us with Jesus, her son and our Saviour.   
                Fr. Kieran Coghlan 

      Clondalkin Village Parish 
     Immaculate Conception & St. Killian Church 

   Clonburris  ╬ Knockmitten 
 Parish Newsletter   

Masses 
 

Clondalkin Village 
Sundays:   (Vigil)  Sat 
6.30pm,  Sunday  9am (As 
gaeilge) 10.30am, 12 noon 
50 People allowed at Mass 

 

Weekdays  (Mon – Sat)
10am ONLY 
50 People allowed at Mass 

 

Clonburris  
 Sat 6.30pm, 11 am Sunday 
 

Knockmitten 
Sunday 11am, Mon, Wed, 
Fri at 10 am  
50 People allowed at Mass 

 

Parish Office Hours 

Clondalkin:   
Monday-Friday : 9.30-12.30 

Please contact through 
Phone & Email 

Clonburris & Knockmitten:  
Contact through Village 

 

Submissions for  
Newsletter: 

Parishnewsletter1@gmail.com 

Contacts     
Village Office/Sacristy  01 459 3520       Office@clondalkinparish.com ,   www.clondalkinparish.com  

      Fr. Kieran Coghlan, Moderator   01  459 2665 Fr Padraig O’Sullivan, Co-P.P. 01 464 0441 

Knockmitten  Fr. Des Byrne CC  01 459 2323  

Clonburris    Fr. Shán O Cuív CC 01 459 3520  

Deacon   Deacon Don Devaney  01 459 3520    Deacon.Don.Devaney@Dublindiocese.ie  

Parish Pastoral Workers    Christina Malone   085 7162152   christina.malone@dublindiocese.ie 
     Frank Brown  086 101 8173   frank.brown@dublindiocese.ie  

Corona Virus Prayer 
We pray for all those in our country and throughout the world suffering from the Corona Virus. May its  

victims and their families be strengthened by the support of our community of faith and  restored soon to 
full health.  We also pray for our leaders and medical personnel who deal with the virus.  May we keep calm 

and may we join together in solidarity with care and compassion to tackle this emergency.                        
This we ask in confidence through Christ Our Lord.   Amen. 

www.facebook.com/TheCCPCDublin 

https://www.facebook.com/TheCCPCDublin


 

 

Village Church 
 
Sunday 5th September  
6.30pm Vigil  Thomas Ryan (MM), Anne 
Keogh (4Th An),  Dan Sherry (3rd An)  
12noon   George Reilly (An), Kathleen O ’Neill 
(100th B’day Rem),  Christy Doyle (New Road) (1st An)  
Thursday 9th September  
10.00am  Sr. Mary Holohan (B’day Rem)  
Friday 10th September  
10.00am  Kathleen Reeves (An)  
Sunday 12th September  
10.30am  Patrick McCabe & Florie Colman, Terence 
McDermott & Evelyn Jones (An), Eddie Holohan (29th 
An)  
12noon  Andrew Doyle (1st An)  
 Eileen & Gerry Nolan, Michael Fitzgerald and  
 Billy Nolan  

 A PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS TO THE PRIESTHOOD  
 

Lord our God, you said that “the harvest is rich 
but the labourers are few”. Pray, therefore, the Lord 

of the harvest to send labourers into his fields.” 
 

Lord, we pray for your Spirit to send us holy priests, 
to ignite the spark inside men to faithfully minister 

as priests in the Archdiocese of Dublin. 
Fill them with zeal to come forward with a heart on 
fire with divine love,  so they may become mirrors 
of Christ, your Son, in a world in need of His light, 

meaning, hope and courage. 
Send to the Archdiocese of Dublin, strong and   

courageous spiritual shepherds, fearless in          
proclaiming the Resurrection of Christ anew for our 
time.  May these men of prayer be always open to 

the responsible call of service to your beloved     
people. We ask this through Christ Our Lord.  

Amen. 
 

Fr. Bill O’Shaughnessy, Tallaght Deanery Group  
(February 2020) 

FEAST DAYS THIS WEEK 

 

Wed 8th September  The Nativity of the Blessed 
     Virgin Mary 
Thursday 9th September  St. Ciaran, Abbot 
     (Clonmacnoise) 
Friday 10th September  St. Peter Claver, Priest 

 
 

St Ciaran of Clonmacnoise,      
Abbot (6th Century) 

Memorial - 9th September 

St. Ciarán was born around 512. His     

father was a travelling carpenter called 
Beoit and his mother was called Darerca. 

Ciarán was born and reared in an area that is in the present-day 

Roscommon. He had a number of brothers and sisters. Some 
of them also entered the religious life.  As a young boy, Ciarán 
helped his family herd cattle and studied his lessons while out 

in the fields. When he was older, he went to study with St. 
Finian at Clonard, which is in modern-day Meath. He later 

studied on Aran with St. Enda, and later with Senan of      

Scattery Island where he was ordained a priest. After spending 
time in various monasteries, Ciarán eventually founded his 

monastery at Clonmacnoise  in January of 544.  Clonmacnoise 

later became one of the most influential monasteries in        
Europe. Alcuin of York (735-804), the most renowned of   

Saxon scholars who became an advisor at the court of      

Charlemagne, studied here under Colcu the Wise in the eighth 
century. He wrote letters to him and sent presents from       

himself and the emperor. The monastery survived the Viking 

raids and the Norman wars up until 1552.

(Taken from Catholic Ireland Archive of the Saints) 

The International Eucharistic Congress is a gathering of people 
every four years, somewhere in the world, which aims to promote 
an awareness of the central place of the Eucharist in the life and 

mission of the Catholic Church; to help improve our understanding 
and celebration of the liturgy and to draw attention to the social 
dimension of the Eucharist. These aims are achieved through a 

programme of pastoral preparation in the lead up to the Congress 
and a programme of liturgical and cultural events, lectures and 

workshops throughout Congress week. 
Hungary last hosted the International Eucharistic Congress in 

1938. The theme of IEC2021 is ‘All My Springs are in You’. It is 
taken from Psalm 87 and refers to God as the source (or spring) of 

life for his people. 
In 2012 the 50th International Eucharistic Congress took place in 
Dublin on the theme, ‘The Eucharist: Communion with Christ and 

with One Another’. Ireland hosted the 31st Congress in 1932 which 
coincided with the 1500th anniversary of Saint Patrick’s arrival in 

Ireland. 

www.facebook.com/iec2021budapest/ 

PRAYER FOR THE EUCHARISTIC CONGRESS 2021 
 

Heavenly Father, source of all life! 
Send us your Holy Spirit that we may recognize and grow in 

the love of Christ present in the Eucharist, who handed   
himself over for us! He is our Lord and our Master, our 

friend and our food, our healer and our peace. Give us the 
courage to take his strength and his joy to every person! 

Grant us, that the time of the preparation and the celebration 
of the Eucharistic Congress would serve the spiritual        

renewal of our community, cities, nation, Europe and the 
world! Amen. 

https://www.facebook.com/iec2021budapest/


 

 

A thought for this 
Sunday for our 

Polish Parishioners  
Thanks Chris 

 

God's will is to come into 
your life with Love and 

Power. And it doesn't matter what you look like, what you 

do right now or what happened in your past. He wants to 
come into your life to heal your soul. What do you need to 
do to make it happen? You need to awaken a desire in your 

heart. The deaf man in today's Gospel could not pray to God 
with his mouth, he could not call Jesus and beg Him for 

help. But the desire and longing for God in his heart were 

enough for Jesus to hear him. Do not be afraid, open your 
heart, your God is coming to save you. 

Bożą wolą jest przyjść do Twojego życia z Miłością i Mocą. 

I nie ma znaczenia, jak wyglądasz, co robisz w obecnej 
chwili lub co wydarzyło się w Twojej przeszłości. On chce 
przyjść do Twojego życia, aby uzdrowić Twoją duszę. Co 

potrzebujesz zrobić by to się wydarzyło? Musisz tylko tego 
zapragnąć w swoim sercu. Głuchoniemy człowiek z 

dzisiejszej Ewangelii nie mógł modlić się do Boga ustami, 

nie mógł zawołać Jezusa i błagać Go o pomoc. Ale         
pragnienie i tęsknota za Bogiem w jego sercu wystarczyły, 
by Jezus go usłyszał. Nie bój się, otwórz swoje serce, twój 

Bóg przychodzi, aby cię uratować.  

Every time you smile at someone, it is an    
action of love, a gift to that person,               

a beautiful thing. 
St. Teresa of Calcutta 

 

When you change the way you look at 
things, the things you look at change. 

Wayne Dyer 
 

Take rest; a field that has rested gives a 
bountiful crop. 

Ovid 

VACANCIES 
DUBLIN BASED GOSPEL CHOIR –  

VA CAN C Y F O R  M U SI C AL  D I R E C TO R  
 

A new Gospel Choir based in Dublin 5 is currently seeking      

applications for an energetic and dynamic musical director who 

can help bring a new vision to life. The current core group of 

startup members are experienced and enthusiastic gospel choir 

singers with an extensive back catalogue and they intend to 

group the choir with the assistance of and MD. 

The successful candidate will have the opportunity to develop 

and creatively nurture a musical identity for this new choir with 

the assistance of a dedicated committee committed to          

supporting the MD and growing the choir. Remuneration will 

reflect the experience and qualifications of the successful       

applicant in accordance with the guidelines published by the 

Advisory Committee on Church Music.  Interested applicants, 

please apply to: faithgospelchoirdublin@gmail.com 

Acknowledging the good you   

already have in your life is the 

foundation for all abundance. 
 

Eckhart Tolle 

VILLAGERS SENIOR GROUP 
 

Just sending good wishes to all our friends in Villagers 
Group.    It has been too long since we had our last     

meeting.  Hopefully in the next weeks we will be able to do 
so again, once Government gives approval.   

Look forward to meeting you all again.  Keep safe and we 
will keep in touch 

 

Geraldine 

We are looking for volunteers to help 
us with our Newsletter, website and 

social media pages  
  

Over the last year we have seen how   
important maintaining communications and connections 

are. Can you give a bit of your time? Can you help update, 
add content, help shape our Ministry of Communication for 

our parish?      
Please contact                        

parishnews@gmail.com or Frank on  
frank.brown@dublindiocese.ie for more info. 

COVID-19 SUPPORT LINE FOR OLDER PEOPLE 
 

ALONE manage a national support line and                  
additional supports for older people who have                

concerns or are facing difficulties relating to COVID-
19. Professional staff are available to answer queries 
and give advice and reassurance where necessary.  

The support line is open seven days a week,    
8am - 8pm, by calling 0818 222 024. 

PATHWAYS: EXPLORING FAITH AS AN ADULT 
 

Pathways is a two-year, one evening a week, Adult Faith 

Development course on Thursday evenings.  Run by the 

Archdiocese of Dublin in DCU St. Patrick’s Campus 

(MDCCE), Drumcondra Road. Late September to May 

(7.00 p.m. – 9.30 p.m.). Application now open.  
 

Early application advised.  

Contact: Pathways Director, Eileen Houlahan at 

01 8087594 or pathways@dublindiocese.ie 

Web: www.evangelisation.ie 

mailto:faithgospelchoirdublin@gmail.com
mailto:pathways@dublindiocese.ie
http://www.evangelisation.ie


 

 

A Huge welcome back to all parents, teachers and especially pupils as our schools start back.                             

Thanks for all you have done and are doing!! You are all in our thoughts and prayers.  

With schools, universities and colleges starting back and    
after the 18 months we have had - Join us in making        
September a month of prayer for our young people                          

(our children & grand children) who have been through so 
much but have given so much. 

Please share this little resource, use it and remember to say 
at least one short prayer from them each day in September!  

You can download this short resource from  

http://www.clondalkinparish.com/?page_id=6707  

http://www.clondalkinparish.com/?page_id=6707&fbclid=IwAR38CFBzs2bCPMcRI2dQD0H5_6GcQcQI6879N2PB-PenZGz1Mp0gXB1iuEA


 

 

You can join with us on Friday 10th September for the 1 minute’s silence at 8pm on our Facebook page - 

www.facebook.com/TheCCPCDublin 

St. Kevin’s Community College, 
Fonthill, Clondalkin   

 

Tel: 087 2237557   Email: 

adulted@stkevinscc.ie   
Website: www.stkevinscc.ie   

 
ADULT AND FURTHER EDUCATION COURSES 

Full and Part-Time Day Courses 
 

APPLY NOW 
 

Culinary and Nutrition QQI Level 4 
Culinary and Nutrition QQI Level 5 
Start your Own Business QQI Level 5 
ESOL English for speakers of other Languages QQI Level 4 
ESOL English for speakers of other Languages QQI Level  
 

Funded by the Back to Education Initiative      
Courses are open to everyone including Post Leaving Cert    

I am nodding my head while reading 
Jordan Peterson. He has Sensational 
talks on U Tube. Like us all he is on a 
journey. His powers of delivery are    

Sensational. He has 35 million hits on U 
Tube. God Bless.    Eddie. 

 

  

Please see below link for the upcoming National Suicide           
Research Foundation’s webinar to mark World Suicide                       

Prevention Day on Friday 10th September.   
The focus of this webinar is on  

Suicide Prevention Among Priority Groups.   
Please click on the link below to register and feel free to share:  

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/nsrf-world-suicide-
prevention-day-webinar-tickets-165043977981 

https://www.facebook.com/TheCCPCDublin
mailto:adulted@stkevinscc.ie
http://www.stkevinscc.ie
https://scanner.topsec.com/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.ie%2Fe%2Fnsrf-world-suicide-prevention-day-webinar-tickets-165043977981&d=2120&r=show&t=eb7fd4b3f646b3904f2ba622ae135b12be906deb
https://scanner.topsec.com/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.ie%2Fe%2Fnsrf-world-suicide-prevention-day-webinar-tickets-165043977981&d=2120&r=show&t=eb7fd4b3f646b3904f2ba622ae135b12be906deb


 

 

The event         
programme and 

online registration 
have launched for 

Dublin’s first      
Climate Action 

Week (DCAW21), 
taking place from 
Monday 13th to 

Sunday 
19th September 
2021. A range of 

online and in-person climate action events are now 
open for registration 

at www.dublinclimateactionweek.ie  
 The broad range of events address the theme areas 
of Energy & Buildings, Transport, Flood Resilience, 

Nature Based Solutions, Resource Management and 
Citizen Engagement. 

On the 1st September we began the Season of Creation. 
The theme for the Season of Creation 2021 is ‘Restoring Our 

Common Home’. During this season we are asked to join         
together to celebrate creation and protect our common home 

through prayer, reflection and action.#climatechange 
#SeasonOfCreation We ask you to join in saying our Prayer for 

the Earth each day during this time - thanks 

Read Archbishop Dermot 
Farrell new pastoral letter on 

the climate crisis 
 

“This pastoral letter, which I have 
titled, The Cry of the Earth, the Cry of 

the Poor, approaches the climate catastrophe from the   
perspective of faith.  That is not to say, it excludes the     

insights and contribution of the natural sciences.  On the 
contrary, healthy faith takes on board what God says 

through creation (see Dei Verbum §3).  Faith and science 
are not opponents; in a truly Christian view, faith and    
reason - fides et ratio - go hand in hand. God reveals       
himself through the world.  That is the heart of our       

Catholic faith.  Scientists have issued a “code red” not just 
for the environment, but for humanity itself.  God now calls 
us, individually and collectively, to work for the good of the 
planet and the good of all.  Let us not fool ourselves: there 
can be no enduring response to the cry of the earth without 

responding to the need for justice and dignity.” 
 
 

You can download and read this from 
https://dublindiocese.ie/archbishop-dermot-farrell-

publishes-pastoral-letter-on-the-climate-crisis/  

Join this free fantastic webinar led by the Diocese of Kerry JPIC group 
on September 16th. Fantastic line up of speakers. To register please go 

to https://us06web.zoom.us/.../reg.../

WN_JIgpg27oQNCPfbvxAOJQ3g  

For the #SeasonOfCreation the wonderful 'Pray-As-You

-Go' app has a weekly meditation on Creation.                        

Well worth checking it out:  https://pray-as-you-go.org/
article/season-of-creation-a-virtual-journey? 

http://www.dublinclimateactionweek.ie/
https://dublindiocese.ie/archbishop-dermot-farrell-publishes-pastoral-letter-on-the-climate-crisis/
https://dublindiocese.ie/archbishop-dermot-farrell-publishes-pastoral-letter-on-the-climate-crisis/
https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_JIgpg27oQNCPfbvxAOJQ3g?fbclid=IwAR09jAzl3NEUwCx-IqUjU4lexXNlaspXDb13HWE6W6q9vp0Q3Pv1YaesI7s
https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_JIgpg27oQNCPfbvxAOJQ3g?fbclid=IwAR09jAzl3NEUwCx-IqUjU4lexXNlaspXDb13HWE6W6q9vp0Q3Pv1YaesI7s
https://pray-as-you-go.org/article/season-of-creation-a-virtual-journey?fbclid=IwAR25kI7zJj_SDN7MOJ5iz0QAQyYSeMsCTHdpw7XUdNm5gwVA_g9BbFOBUJY
https://pray-as-you-go.org/article/season-of-creation-a-virtual-journey?fbclid=IwAR25kI7zJj_SDN7MOJ5iz0QAQyYSeMsCTHdpw7XUdNm5gwVA_g9BbFOBUJY


 

 

Clondalkin Cares Food Bank 
Donations of food are always welcome!  

This coming week we would especially appreciate : 
Coffee, (instant, small  jars), Biscuits, Jams and      

marmalades, Meatballs, (and other tinned meats).  
Juices and cordials, (max 1 litre).  

Unbroken and undamaged packaging please, and 
Best Before - Date at least one month away.  

We need your support.  

Please keep your donations and support coming.  
 

Donations can be dropped off at the following venues: 
 

• Clondalkin Parish Office Mon-Fri 10-3.30. 
• The Presentation Sisters have a Collection Bin at their Front 

Door where you can drop food donations into anytime. 
• Neart Le Chéile Thu 10-3. 
• Neilstown Church Mon-Wed 10-3.30. 
• Quarryvale Community and Youth Centre Mon-Fri 11-3. 
• Ronanstown Youth Service Tue 10-12 
 

To register for food, or for any other information,  
 

please email manager@quarryvalefrc.ie or call  

085 202 0300 during normal office hours. 
 

To donate please use our Go Fund Me page:  

https://www.gofundme.com/f/please-help-our-food-bank  
 

 

We welcome any other place that would like to volunteer to act as a drop off 

point for donations - Just contact us and let us know! 
 

 

I f  y o u  n e e d  s u p p o r t ,  k n o w  s o m e o n e  w h o  

n e e d s  s u p p o r t ,  p l e a s e  d o  n o t  h e s i t a t e  

t o  e m a i l  o r  c a l l   

History and            
Heritage events from 

August to October 
 

South Dublin Libraries are         
presenting a series of    
local history events 

throughout September, 
and October.  

You can find our brochure with all the details 
here: https://www.sdcc.ie/en/events/library-events/
popular-library-events/history-and-heritage-at.html 

 

All events are sponsored by South Dublin County 
Heritage Plan. 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/please-help-our-food-bank?fbclid=IwAR1aIk9mDsILUGEUPbYG2dHUzYxWsCXTvjG_ykJ4rDbhXhaX_i1Sma3rd50
https://www.sdcc.ie/en/events/library-events/popular-library-events/history-and-heritage-at.html
https://www.sdcc.ie/en/events/library-events/popular-library-events/history-and-heritage-at.html


 

 


